RSCC Faculty Senate Minutes

Friday, December 5, 2008, 2:00 pm

Room T-305, Roane County Campus
I. Attendance


President: Pat Wurth


Vice-President: Jean Trentham


Secretary: Laura Vaughn


Parliamentarian: Don Windham


TBR Sub council Representative: Bruce Fisher


Allied Health Sciences: Lesha Hill, Karen Feltner



Humanities: Ted Stryk, Sarah Thomason, Curtis Currie


Library: Kris Tobin


Mathematics and Sciences: Ben King (standing in for Jill Denton), George Meghabghab, 
Lauri Sammartano, Steve Ward


Social Sciences, Business, and Education: Casey Cobb, Dave Rath, Andy Anderson

II. Approval of November 14th meeting minutes


Minutes were approved as read.

III. Approval of November 21st meeting minutes


Minutes were approved as read.

IV. Response to Chancellor Manning’s memo 


Pat handed out copies of Bruce Fisher’s faculty response to the chancellor’s memo.  


A few senators mentioned things they had heard, such as, Chancellor Manning was 
now saying that this was just some thoughts off the top of his head, that the sub-councils 
were unhappy because it had not gone through them first and that even the vice-
chancellor did not know about it before the chancellor sent it out.


Pat thought that the response Bruce wrote should be addressed to Chancellor Manning, so 
Dr. Goff would not think the faculty was criticizing him.  Pat would put it on letterhead 
before sending it out.

Bruce’s response was approved unanimously.


During the above discussion, the topic of furloughs was brought up.  A senator noted that 
Dr. Goff had said no one making less than $10 an hour would be furloughed.  Another 
senator
said that the president was looking into legislature that would keep furloughs from 
having a negative impact on retirement funds.


Pat read an email from Dr. Goff that said TBR’s furlough proposal revision was being 
tabled until January 15, 2009, so it could be discussed more on the campus level. 


V.  Budget Update


The $644,000 Roane State has to give back isn’t due now until July 2009.  Pat 


then listed the various ways the college will try to save money.  The Nursing 


division will not be filling their vacant teaching position.  Video classes will be 


cut.  There will be a cut in the Honors program.  Scott County Campus is 



cutting a custodial position.  None of the school vehicles will be replaced.  


Dr. Goff has made cuts in his travel.  Paul Goldberg’s hours are being cut to six 


hours.  
Melinda Hillman is cutting her part-time temp help.  Some of the branch 


campuses will close on the weekends.  Several faculty members have agreed 


to teach overload classes without pay.  Twenty people who do not normally teach 


semester classes have 
agreed to do so.  Pat said that the Nano Technology 



program was being cut, but that was later found to be untrue.



The administration is expecting a possible 15% appropriation reduction in July 


offset by a possible 10% tuition revenue increase because of the removal of the 


tuition cap.  The tuition cap removal would be in effect Fall 2009.



A senator asked if he volunteered to teach unpaid overload, would he be 



guaranteed not to lose his job?  Another senator responded that Dr. King had said 


that other cuts would be made before cuts in faculty.


Pat reminded the Senate that the voluntary teaching overload would be for Spring 


2009.


VI. Furlough Hours

Pat shared some emails between Don Windham and Dr. King regarding furloughs and voluntary overloads.  Don asked Dr. King if a faculty member could withdraw their agreement to teach overloads.  Dr. King replied that faculty could do that, but it might hurt the college financially.  The example he gave was that the college might get three days of furlough rather than two to make up for the loss of savings.  The college is expecting to save $52,500 with 40 faculty members agreeing to teach overloads.  
A Senator mentioned that the SCORE group is coming December 12 for their initial visit.  (SCORE is a group of retired business executives who do free consultations for organizations.)  Bruce Fisher was asked to be there when they meet, but he has a conflict, so Andy Anderson volunteered during the Senate meeting to take his place.  The SCORE group is going to look at the college and see if it could be more efficient.
Pat reminded the Senate that Dr. Goff wants to save people’s jobs.  Another senator said the Senate should express its appreciation for Dr. Goff’s efforts to keep things transparent.  Pat said she could put together a certificate and give it to him at the Spring in-service.
A senator brought up the concern that furloughs would affect instructors on nine month contracts more than those on twelve month contracts.  Those on a twelve month contract would lose $192 for a one-day furlough.  Instructors on a nine month contract would lose $260, which is a 34% difference.  

Bruce Fisher put together a resolution that would state the Senate’s concern over this issue.  The motion was as follows: “Be it resolved that Faculty Senate is concerned that a one day furlough results in iniquity for those on a nine month contract versus those on a twelve month contract.  We request that this issue be addressed.”  

There was some discussion about the motion.  A senator thought faculty should be able to choose the two days they were being furloughed.  Another thought the furlough should be during an academic session, not when students were on break.  
After the discussion, the motion was approved unanimously.

There was some more discussion about the fairness of the furloughs and scheduling of them during Spring Break.  A senator thought faculty should be allowed to take two personal days of their choice instead of the two furloughed days during Spring Break.  Another senator argued that the two day issue would not correct the 34% iniquity, because that was a different issue.  
VII. New Business


Karen Orr was concerned about the sale of a live animal at the recent support staff 
online auction.  She argued that the college had no idea what kind of care the 
auctioned animal would receive from its new owner.  A couple of senators had 
some solutions, but Pat felt this was not an appropriate issue for the Faculty 
Senate.  

It was decided that the title of Bruce Fisher’s response to Chancellor Manning’s 
memo should be changed to say it was from the Faculty Senate, not the faculty, 
since the Senate had voted on it.  Pat said she would distribute it to Dr.Goff and 
the entire faculty.

Meeting adjourned at 3:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted: December 5, 2008


Laura Vaughn


Faculty Senate Secretary 2008-2009

